
SIBFORD FERRIS PARISH COUNCIL 

 Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held Monday, 4th June 2018 at 7.45pm in the Sports Hall 

Classroom, Sibford School. 

Present at the meeting were: Councillors Adrian Lamb, Ginny Bennett, Simon Rayner and John Wass, 

and Clerk Graham Beacham. 

There were no members of the public present. 

46/18 Chairman of the Council: Cllr. Adrian Lamb agreed to be Chairman of the Parish Council for 

the year 2018/19. 

Apologies: None. 

Declarations of Interest: None were declared against the items on the agenda. 

47/18 Planning: 18/00775F and 18/00776/LB Temple Mill Woodway Road, Sibford Ferris. 

 The Parish Council wishes to raise no objections to the application and has no further 

observations. 

Accounts End of Year 2017/18: The Clerk had produced the accounts, as circulated. 

 The Council made amendments to the asset register. 

 It was agreed that more work was required in order to complete the accounts, with the 

Chairman advising the Clerk from his experience of working on the accounts for two years. 

 The Clerk is to complete and table the accounts at the next meeting, along with the 

timetable for the internal and external audits. GrB 

Any other Parish matters: 

 Cllr. John Wass reported on his attempts to find a younger potential candidate for the one 

vacant seat on the Council. 

 Cllr. Wass explained that he was keen to engage more with Sibford Gower Parish Council, 

and the Councillors agreed that joint meetings could possibly be arranged when individual 

topics arose, where collaborative working may prove more fruitful. 

 The Clerk was asked to request Oxfordshire County Council’s Highways team come for a site 

visit, for the possible siting of a grit bin for Cotswold Close. GrB 

 The Clerk was also asked to try again to get confirmation from the Highways team regarding 

the ownership/boundaries of the land where the former waste bin had been on High Street. 

GrB 

Date of next meeting: Monday, 16th July at 7.45pm. 


